
 

 

News briefing No. 152 

 

On June 14, EPM gave a formal response to the observations made by the 

Republic’s General Controller’s Office regarding the Exceptional Control 

that it carried out on the Ituango Hydroelectric Project. 

In its response the company indicated that it has worked for the adequate 

and proper acquisition, planning, retention, administration, custody, 

consumption, expense, and disposition of the resources assigned to the 

execution of the Project, for the purpose of fulfilling the essential purposes 

of the State, subject to the principles of legality, efficiency, economy, 

effectiveness, equity, fairness, morality, transparency, publicity and 

valuation of environmental costs. 

In the document, the organization presented the various factors that 

despite planning may influence the development of a vast construction 

project such as the Ituango hydroelectric project as well as the risk 

analyses performed based on guidelines standardized in the world. 

On the stability of the works, the entity noted, among other things, that 

the rock mass is stable and under constant monitoring and that inspection 

and repair work has been continuous, respecting the security and 

modification requirements to access the different work fronts. 

EPM responded to observations from the Republic’s General Controller’s 

Office ranging from the start of building the future power generation 

center that is currently under the care of the contingency. 


